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Following the example of the house
of representatives, last Saturday, the
senate yesterday dealt the liquor in-
terests of the country a blow by pass-
ing with a whoop the famous Webb
bill, which prohibits the shipment of
liquor in interstate commerce to con-
signees who intend to use or sell it in
violation of the laws of their states.

The senate amended their own bill
by striking out all except the title
and adding the Webb bill as an
amendment. The Webb bill is just as
satisfactory to the drys as was the
Kenyon-Sheppard bill, both embody-
ing the same principle.

The house late today repassed the
Webb bill, to prohibit the shipment
of intoxicating liquors into dry states,
as it passed the senate yesterday, and
thereby removed a parliamentary ob-
struction, which threatened to delay
its final passage until another session
of Congress.

Although the parliamentary experts
had thought earlier in the day that a
special rule would be required to get
the bill before the house again, Repre-
sentative Clayton, of Alabama, called
the measure up under a rule permit-
ting the house to reconsider without
reference to a committee any bill
passed by the senate which is substan-
tially the same as one that has been
reported by a house committee.

The Blind Pig Onslaught.

Republican leader Mann and Repre-
sentative Fitzgerald, acting for the
blind pig interests, made a point cf
order against the bill, contending that
it did not come within the rule be-
cause T was not on a house calendar,
had a senate number instead of a
house number, and was not substan-
tially the same as the Webb bill as
originally introduced.

Speaker Clark overruled the point of
order and the bill was passed without
debate tr division.

The dry sentiment was so over-
whelming in the senate that the bill
passed by acclamation yesterday, the
blind pig senators not having the
temerity to demand a roll call.

There was a deal of parliamentary
jockeying before the measure finally
went through. The senate passed the
afternoon in a ponderous debate on
the Kenyon bill and various amend-
ments to it. Two of these amend-
ments finally were passed. Then, in
a space of three minutes, the senate
adopted Senator Gallinger’s amend-
ment. substituting the Webb bill for
the Kenyon measure and its amend-
ments, and then passed the substitute
measur

This action virtually assured the
measure’s becoming a law during the
present administration, provided Pres-
ident Taft approves it which it is be-

lieved he will do. The Webb bill was
passed by the house Saturday.

Much oratory was expended yester-
day before the senate finally got down
to the business of voting. Senator
Root, blind pig senator, of New York,
made a notable attack on the constitu-
tionality of the bill. Senator Pomcr-
ene, of Ohio, also spoke at length
against it.

Webb’s Maiden Speech.
Senator Webb, of Tennessee, made

his maiden speech in favor of the bill.
“Men, cattle and sheep are stopped at
state lines when they threaten to bring
disease with them, so why not stop in-
toxicating liquors?” he asked.

Fie said that Tennessee,in excluding
liquor, had followed the example of
Senators and Representatives in ex-
cluding ‘‘the great evil” from the Cap-
ital, and asked that Tennessee be
permitted to continue its course by
the aid of the senators. The new sen-
ator said it was a proud day when he
could iight with Kansas for such a
law.

“I have on my body, but not in my
heart, scars of fifty years ago for dif-
fering with Kansas on anothei ques-
tion,” :i._ declared.

Senator Root attacked the bill as un-
constitutional. Only by the obserx-
ance of constitutional government
could liberty be maintained, he de-
clared. That, he said, was far more
important than any single bill that
could be submitted to Congress.

For one, he declared, he was not
willing to throw upon the courts the
burden of saying the law “was uncon-
stitutional or of stultifying them-
selves.”

Senator Borah led Senator Root to
say that he believed Congress could
absolutely prohibit the interstate ship-
ment of liquor.

“Then why can’t it prohibit the ship-
ment of a part?” asked the- Idaho
senator.

“Because you can prohibit it only by
reason of its being injurious to health,
and, further, you cannot hand over the
power to the state to prohibit it.” was
Senator Root’s answer.

Senator Borah retorted that “some
of us believe no power is being hand-
ed over to the state, but Congress is
itself excluding a class of liquor from
interstate commerce.”

“I cannot vote for this bill because
it is clearly unconstitutional,” said
Senato- Pomerene, blind pig champion
of Ohio. Fie declared the bill would
illegally attempt to delegate to state
legislatures the right to regulate inter-
state commerce, a power held solely
by Congress.

Pomerene spoke against the bill over
the protests contained in a flood of
telegrams, which greeted him on his

arrival at his office this morning. Most
of these telegrams were sent as the
result ot church and Sunday school
meetings, at whwh the Kenyon bill
was discussed in many cities ana
towms of Ohio yesterday.

Telegrams were received from the
First Baptist church of Toledo, the
Christian church of Piqua, the Meth-
odist Episcopal church of Bucyrus,
the First United Brethren Bible
School of Akron, Trinity Methodist
Episcopal church of Portsmouth, the
Y. M. C. A. of Piqua, the Disciple
church of Uhrichsville, the Presby-
terian church of Piqua, Methodist
Episcopal church of Piqua, the \V. C.
T. U. of Toledo, the Friends’ church
of Alliance, the Wyoming (Ohio) Bap-
tist church of Cincinnati, Methodist
Episcopal church of Chillicothe, the
Bridgeport Bible Class, the Westwood
M. E. Young Men’s Bible Class, Cin-
cinnati; Trinity Sunday school, Lima;
Y. M. C. A., mass meeting at Dayton;
Broadway church, Dayton; Westmin-
ister Presbyterian church, Hamilton;
Presbyterian Bible Class, Niles; mass
meeting at Findlay; First Friends’
church, Cleveland; Italian M. E.
church, Youngstown; all churches
and pastors in Westerville and the
mayor and many voters of that city.
The Central Ohio Farmers’ Institute
declared for the bill.

Before the substitution of the Webb
bill for the Kenyon bill the principal
discussion was upon Section 2 of the
latter, which gave to states police
powers in enforcing the provisions of
the law, but the substitution of the
Webb bill wiped out this section. It
became apparent with the first aye and
nay vote on the committee amendment
concerning the rights to states to con-
trol the liquor shipments that the tem-
perance forces were clearly in control,
this vote being 61 to 23.

Senators Pomerene and Burton, of
Ohio; and Bradley and Paynter, of
Kentucky, voted with the opposition
to the bill. Senator Chilton, of West
Virginia voted for the amendment.
Senators Kern and Shively, of Indiana,
and Watson, of West Virginia, were
absent.

A feature of the debate in the house
was the attack upon the bill made by
Congressman Berger, Socialist mem-
ber from Wisconsin, in the interest of
the blind pigs. Said he. “It does not
look dangerous, but it is sneaky be-
cause ft has a tendency to make a
moral and legal outlaw of any man
who buys or sells a glass of beer in a
so-called dry territory.”

Let us endeavor so to live that when
we die even the undertaker will be
sorry.—Mark Twain.


